Board of Recreation Meeting

Monday, October 23, 2017
Community Center

6:00pm 

1. Call to Order: M. Phillips called the meeting to order @ 6:03.
2. Roll Call: Present: J. Hallbergh, L.LaBerge,  M. Phillips, J. Milliard, M. Johndrow,  T.Mason, M. Hayes, Absent with notification: C. Dunn Absent without notification: H. Flexer
3. Citizen’s Participation: N/A
4. Correspondence: The recreation department received a $200.00 donation from the Westfield Congregational Church to be used for advertisement of Tomato Festival 2018.
5. Adoption of Minutes: J. Milliard made the motion to accept the minutes for the September meeting. J. Hallbergh seconds No further discussion passes unanimously. 

6. Unfinished Business: 
a. Theater: T. Mason reports progress is moving slowly regarding scheduling new shows. Plans currently are to offer a Christmas show. The department is looking for new people interested in joining the theatre in roles such as director/ crew and casting.
b. Volunteer Award: The draft was passed out for review, M. Phillips suggested changes in a sentence. (to be revised)
c. Community Center: Information will be headed to the Permanent Building Committee for the November meeting, updates to be given after meeting.  
d. Owen Bell Park electrical: Due to the cost it is been suggested  we put the project into the 18-19 FY budget as a capital project. In the meantime we will be looking to see if money will be available  if needed before.
7. New Business:

a. T. Mason asked board members to review dates for 2018 and notice change in location for some months. J. Hallbegh made the motion to accept the proposed meeting dates for the board,  L. LaBerge seconds.
b. Special Events: October-December Events: 

 Friday, October27th, Westfield Church movie, 6:00pm

Saturday, October 28th Scarecrow Kingdon 1-2:00pm

Sunday, October 29th Tricky Trail, kick-off  9:30am

November 30th, Tree Decorating@ Community Ctr. 6:00pm

Friday,December 1, Frosty’s Big Night Out, 5:15-8:00pm…looking for volunteers.

Saturday, December 2nd, Breakfast w/Santa8-11:00
Director’ s Report:

a. Hygeia: T. Mason is looking for signage for Hygeia location. Discussion regarding how to word “Hygeia Reservoir- Killingly Residents”.              J. Hallbergh suggest we become proactive and put “ONLY” on the new signs , M. Phillips believes “FOR” would work as well. Also, an additional metal sign for open hours will be installed.  Picnic tables will be moved from Owen Bell and placed at Hygeia in the spring. T. Mason will follow up to see if legally we can make the area “ONLY”. 
b. Youthoop: Currently over 300 children are registered in our youthoop program. Coaching positions are filled and recreation is working with the schools not requiring monitors for practice. T. Mason is hoping to use the Westfield site for games this season if needed. The additional money saved from the not having monitors would help out if we do need to have additional game space on weekends.  
c. Stew and Story: Suzanne Easterly was our guest story teller. The department is very grateful Suzanne donates her time and talents. Being a very popular program we again had a wait list. T. Mason shared photos from the event. 

d. Self-Defense: Tony Giambiasta donated his time to present a free self-defense class on Friday, October 20th. Approximately 15 people were in attendance. The class was free for all town employees. 
8. Other: N/A  
9. Liaison Report: 
i. Presented service plaques to Gerry Marcheterre and Warren Kempf on their retirement from the Public Works Dept.  The Killingly, Ellis Tech, and St. James Teacher of the Year were presented with a certificate.

ii. The usual end of the year transfers were done.

An attorney approached the council about a sewer ordinance proposal for 55 Dog Hill Rd.  Kohl’s owns a lateral that runs through their parking lot.  In order to build condos at 55 Dog Hill Rd. a sewer hookup is needed.  If Kohl’s allows this, then the lateral becomes a main and the town would own it.  Kohl’s has said no and the council does not want to change the sewer ordinance for one entity.  The council decided to take no action.

We met in executive session to discuss the Tax Stabilization Agreement and Community Environmental Benefit Agreement.  Negotiations will continue.  We also discussed an ordinance authorizing the sale of Town-owned property located at 125 Putnam Pike. A special Town Council Meeting will be held on Oct. 30 for a public hearing on the sale.

Voted to participate in the Connecticut Conference of Municipalities electric consortium program to competitively bid for electric generation rates and execute a multi-year agreement.  

11.  Adjourned: Motion made by L. LaBerge to adjourn. J. Hallbergh second, no further discussion, meeting adjourned @ 6:35 pm.
